
April 2, 2024  

 

Senator Zaynab Mohamed                                                                           Representative Sandra Feist  

2103 Minnesota Senate Building                                                              409 State Office Building  

Minnesota Senate Building                                    Minnesota House of Representatives 

Saint Paul, MN 55155                                                                                     Saint Paul, MN 55155                                                            

 

 

Senator Mohamed and Representative Feish.  

 

I write to express as a concerned Minnesotan my support for SF 4018/HF3971 (Bridge to Shelter 
Act) legislation that would provide much-needed funding for Minnesotan's homeless response 
system.  

According to a recent study, nearly 11,000 people in Minnesota experienced homelessness on a 
single night in October. The study was conducted by the Wilder Foundation.  This should not be. 
Something needs to be done. You are doing it!  

This Bill will help a lot of people and make it possible to implement strategies and services that 
would help people exit homelessness into housing. This would also help focus on the gaps and 
inequities that are hurting our people in this great state.  

Senator Mohamed and Representative Feist, we are heading in the right direction. Minnesota is 
trying to end homelessness and you both are making that possible.  

Thank you for all your work in ensuring that we end homelessness.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Victor Obisakin  


